Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Meeting Minutes

January 7, 2010
Call to Order

President Reggie Romines called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association meeting to order at 11:35 a.m. at Graham Fire & Rescue located at 23014 70th Ave. E., Graham, WA.  The following were present:

Alan Predmore, Buckley FD

Greg Hull, DuPont FD



Greg Cooper, DuPont FD


Bud Lucas, Eatonville FD

Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD

Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD
Ken Sharp, Lakewood FD


Paul Tinsley, Lakewood FD

Jim Sharp, Lakewood FD


Mitch Sagers, University Place FD
Lloyd Christianson, UPFD


Stephen Murphy, UPFD

Dan Rankin, University Place FD

Bob Black, Gig Harbor FD
Eric Watson, Gig Harbor FD

John Burgess, Gig Harbor FD
Bill Jarmon, Gig Harbor FD

Tom Sutich, Gig Harbor FD
Jack Andren, CPFR



Doug Willis, CPFR
Bryan Pearson, CPFR


Keith Wright, CPFR

Judy Murphy, CPFR


Gary McVay, Brown’s Point FD
Andy McAfee, Riverside FD

Tom Lique, Key Peninsula FD

Chuck West, Key Peninsula FD

Paul Webb, PCFD #18

Reggie Romines, GFR


Ryan Baskett, GFR
Kathy Hale, GFR



Todd Jensen, GFR
Tom Mason, GFR



Steve Richards, GFR

Jerry Thorson, EPFR


John McDonald, EPFR
Garry Olson, PCFD #23


Ken Parrish, PCDEM

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB


Dic Gribbon, PSCAA
Norma Pancake, PCEMS


Chuck Frame, DNR

Janice Pacific, DNR



Denise Menge, Recorder
Flag Salute
Commissioner Pierson led the flag salute.
President Romines reported that Bruce Caldwell, a retired Chief from McMinnville passed away.  He asked for a moment of silence for Retired Chief Caldwell and Officer Mundell.
Commissioner Skaggs welcomed everyone to Graham Fire & Rescue.  They have purchased property to build their third new Station and are in the process of hiring Firefighters.  The economy is still bad and are mindful of that.

President Romines introduced Steve Richards, their new B/C of the Training Division.  Also, Paul Webb introduced himself as the new interim Fire Chief of Orting.

Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the November 5, 2009 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale reported the current balance of the account is $7,702.80.  The dues invoices is now available on the website.
Correspondence

President Romines reported everyone should have received the e-mail from Lakewood announcing the retirement of three (3) Chiefs.  Also, there was another e-mail regarding a presentation by Paul Embleton who was on a two (2) year leave of absence from Central Pierce Fire & Rescue and worked in Guatemala.  The presentation is on January 22nd at Paradise Bowl beginning at 6:00 p.m. with the presentation being at 7:00 p.m.
Guest Speaker
John McDonald reported there is no guest speaker today.  He is working on a couple and if anyone has any ideas or suggestions, please e-mail them to him.
He received an e-mail from someone regarding an automated accountability system and would like input from this group on whether or not this is something they’d be interested in hearing more about.  There was no interest.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee
See above.
Audit Committee
Nothing to report.  Andy McAfee stated he will get this scheduled to go through 2009 records.
Banquet/Awards Committee

Nothing to report.
Nominations Committee- DORMANT
UASI Committee

Jeff Jensen reported the proposed project list is out for Fire Service.  Several issues were funded this year:  Breaching/breaking equipment for three (3) counties, mini-medics with trailers (like gators), HazMat ID equipment, Heavy Rescue apparatus for Snohomish County, Shoring/Cribbing equipment, etc.
Regional Communications Committee
Ken Sharp reported that Fire Comm is still working closely with Tacoma FD.  LESA has reorganized their governance board which is a good faith gesture on their part.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy gave an update on the community and the streamlining of the H1N1 vaccinations.  The first of November there were 125 to 130 schools reporting greater than 10% of absenteeism, this is now back down to zero.  They are expecting that we may see another wave in February with the seasonal flu.  The Health Department is still encouraging H1N1 vaccinations.
New protocols will be out in April.

The new TG ER is opening in March.  Good Sam is scheduled to be ready in January 2011 with 46 beds.  The divert hospitals are working closely to minimize divert as much as possible.   TG had 55 days with no divert.

Just a reminder that anyone that has EMT and/or PM recertifications that have to take the written test, the two (2) closest written test centers are in Renton and Chehalis.

Training – MetroTraining

Bryan Pearson reported the Metro Coordinating group met yesterday and have hammered out the 2010 Metro Training Drill schedule.  There will be no drill in August and/or December.
Bryan Pearson stated there Incident Management Teams were successful with the recent memorials.  These were a Type 1 team and there were as many as 105 people working on the team.  It was very much a team effort and he thanked everyone for their support.  The IAP is a very thorough document.

Training – TEW Training/Exercise

Gary McVay reported they have a meeting next Thursday.  Not many requests have been received for 2010 which is actually the 2009 grant money.  Monies are available for backfill, OT, meals, instructors, etc.  He encouraged everyone to utilize this funding.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Ken Parrish stated he’d like to echo what Bryan Pearson said with regards to the Incident Management Teams.  Steve Bailey asked him to extend his sincere thanks for everyone supporting this effort.  It was a phenomenal job done.  The teams were used with the January flooding and then the two (2) memorials.  They have received calls from around the country regarding the IAP document.  He can’t thank everyone enough for all of their support.
Ken Parrish reported on the target notification system, also known as or referred to as the reverse 9-1-1 system.  They have gone through an exhaustive process to narrow down to the top five (5) proposals.  They have selected Everbridge Aware which uses the 9-1-1 databases as well as a white page database.  The FCC rules state that 9-1-1 databases can only be used for a real emergency.  They will now have the ability to utilize either one and/or both databases.  The new system will also have the ability to capture wireless numbers.
EMS 

Norma Pancake reported the reciprocity process started before the first can still take the State test.  The paramedic protocol test in state process and reciprocity are still being done.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz reported there have been a lot of questions about lay-offs.  In 2009 they lost one (1) position.  They don’t know yet what will happen this year.  There have been 26 people leave planning.  They are down to three (3) Deputy Fire Marshals.  There is a lot of change and re-organization going on.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported the legislative issues and 2010 goals have been established and are available on the website.  January 20th is the Legislative Day and he encouraged everyone to attend.  The State Chiefs PAC fund has been expanded and there is now a payroll deduction program and/or VISA card deduction plan that is in place for Chiefs to personally contribute to.  Changes to the by-laws will be voted on in May.  If you are interested in being a part of the process looking at insurance issues, please contact him and let him know.  The conference is in May, the week of the 24th in Spokane.
PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon stated he had nothing to report.  Just a reminder that they are available and have resources to assist with communications, education, displays, enforcement, etc.
PC Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon reported their next meeting is on January 28th at 7:00 p.m. at University Place.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported its getting to be time for annual renewal of red cards.  The WFSTAR program will be available on the website February 1st.  For renewals, he encouraged everyone to submit them no later than May 15th so they have time to process them and get the cards sent back before the mobilization season starts.  He will be sending an e-mail out to the Training Officers regarding a Wildland Fire Investigator’s class being held sometime in May.  Look on the website under Western Washington Fire Training for more information.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business
Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Commissioner Skaggs reported that he has been elected as the WFCA President.  He would like to see cooperation between the Commissioners and Chiefs organizations.  We need to be united.  Please feel free to use his office whenever you can.
Wayne Wienholz commented on the Tacoma FD news article in the paper.  Pierce County is in compliance with the new laws.  They are aware and are watching.

Paul Webb reported that Bob Hash from Federal Way passed away on Sunday.

Jerry Thorson stated East Pierce will be holding some Peer Fitness training classes.  Please let him know if you have people that would be interested in attending.  Bryan Pearson stated the continuing education for this program can be expensive and he hopes we can offer some training cooperatively.

Ken Sharp introduced Paul Tinsley, new Operations Chief at Lakewood.

Andy McAfee reported with some reluctance that last Wednesday one of their engines was driven through a pillar in their bay and then yesterday a different volunteer pulled the command vehicle around the front of the station where he claimed the throttle stuck and drove through the window.  The Station has significant damage.

Wayne Wienholz reminded everyone that the Fire Marshals frequency numbers have changed from the 9100 series to Fire Marshal 1, 2, etc.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

The next Meeting will be February 4, 2010 at 11:30 at East Pierce Fire & Rescue.
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